REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday 17th March 2015 at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (in Chair), Peter Bowen-Simpkins, Enid Jones, Susan Bevan, Judith Rock, Paul Lloyd-Davies, Chris Spacie and the Clerk, Mr. Howard Evans.
1. TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS
There were no disclosures of personal interest from members. 
2.

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING were circulated, approved and 
signed by the Chairman.
3. MATTERS ARISING

‘No Overnight Parking’ signs – the Chair reported that the stones are in place and presented a suggestion for the lettering for the notice to go on the stones, which Councillors agreed would have to be in granite.  Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins to action the notices.
4. REVIEW OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTATION/POLICIES

Cllr. Spacie presented a Data Protection policy for consideration by the Council.  
It was proposed by Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins and seconded by Cllr. Bevan that the 
Data Protection policy presented should be adopted by the Council.  The proposal 
was agreed unanimously.


Outstanding policies still to be reviewed:

· Standing Orders and Chairmanship - Cllr. Hughes
· Health and Safety – Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins. 

Deferred to the next meeting.

5. VILLAGE POST OFFICE

The sale of the Post Office and shop in Reynoldston was discussed by 
Councillors.  The business has been for sale for an extended period of time and if 
the enterprise is not sold then a change of use will be sought for the premises to 
convert them into a private residential accommodation.  Councillors agreed that it 
would be detrimental to the village to lose the Post Office.  


The Clerk was instructed to write a letter to local Community Councils to invite 
them to a meeting at Reynoldston Minor Hall on Tuesday 28th April 2015 at 7pm 
to discuss the imminent closure of the last Post Office in South Gower. 
6. VILLAGE ENHANCEMENT SCHEME (VES)

Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins reported that the final documentation had been passed to 
the Clerk.

7. VILLAGE GREENS


It was reported that parking on the Higher Green was eroding the ground.  This 
was noted and Councillors agreed to keep monitoring the situation.


The Chairman reported that the Fire Service are prepared to cut the gorse growing 
between the Post Office and Applegrove and are in negotiation with the 
Commoners about this proposal. 

8. REPORT FROM ONE VOICE WALES

Cllr. Lloyd-Davies had attended the last area committee meeting of One Voice 
Wales on the 22nd January 2015 where a presentation had been made about 
‘Ageing Well in Wales’.  Training courses were also highlighted.
9.
VILLAGE MAGAZINE

Post Office sale; overnight parking. 
10.
HIGHWAYS

The Chairman reported that he had spoken to Mr. Jeff Green of the City and 
County of Swansea with respect to speed limits within Reynoldston.  The cost of 
the project would be between £5,000 to £6,000 with no money available from the 
Unitary Authority at the present time.  The Chair felt that the project could be 
something the Community Council should consider when setting a future precept.

It was reported that the signage by Brynfield will require work in the near future.

11.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
COMPASS COFFEE SHOP – no objections.
However, Councillors (2014/1878)





expressed concerns at the 






boundary wall for which no 






planning application had been 




            considered by Councillors.
FORMER AMBULANCE STATION – 
Councillors objected on the grounds (2015/0347)




that residential use would be 






inappropriate to the surrounding 





area, in respect of the facilities that 





already exist in close proximity to 





the site.  The Clerk was asked to 





copy Edwina Hart AM and 






Councillor Richard Lewis into the 





correspondence.

Concerns had been raised with Councillors by residents in Burry living close to a large agricultural building by Burry Farm which they considered over large and as a consequence of housing stock giving rise to both noise pollution and pollution of the local waterways.  The Clerk was asked to bring this to the attention of planners.  

12.
CORRESPONDENCE
· City and County of Swansea, Mike Scott – illegal camping on Cefn Bryn.

· Western Power Distribution – Proposed Works at Reynoldston.
After discussion by the Council, the Clerk was instructed to write to Western Power Distribution to express Councillors’ concerns with respect to the construction of a ground mounted electricity substation in Reynoldston.  Specifically, the concerns related to the size and position of the substation and the impact it would have on the view from the Higher Green, with Councillors requesting that a less prominent position be found for the substation to be located.  

13.  BILLS FOR PAYMENT
RVHA – hall rental for tonight’s meeting



£12.00

One Voice Wales – annual membership fee



£54.00

Gower Timber Company- supply and positioning of 2 stones
£84.00






All agreed.
14. DATE OF ANNUAL MEETING
Tuesday 19th May 2015.  
15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.30 p.m. 

